October 12, 1983

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, October 12, 1983 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Harry Hilbert, carried.

The treasurer's report was approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Snyder, carried.

Charles Overman from SCATCOM was present to discuss with the supervisors the cable TV franchise they are hoping to gain in Mt. Joy Township. The franchise is to be an exclusive franchise for 10 years with a 10 years renewal after that, if neither party is opposed. 50% of the township is to be developed within 2 years, with the remaining portion to be finished in 4 years. After two years township will receive 3% commission on the gross receipts. The township solicitor is going to prepare ordinance and franchise agreement to be acted upon at the next regular meeting o November 9, 1983.

The sub-division plans of Raymond and Linda Koenig were approved, upon DER approval, by motion of Snyder, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Neth, carried.

The sub-division plans of John Sanders were approved by motion of Neth, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Snyder, carried.

Raymond Boyd's right-of-way driveway entrance onto Route 97 was approved by motion of Snyder, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Hilbert, carried.

Ken Walker wants to put house trailer on his property. Supervisors advised him to go to Shultz and have perc test. This property could be in the flood plain area.

John Person would like to know if he can build on top of his garage along Rt. 97. Property already has sewer and well. Supervisors advise that all he needs is a building permit.

The Revenue Sharing Hearing was held at this meeting. Steve Neibler from the Office of Aging was present to ask for continued support in 1984. He stated that the agency is prohibited from charging for its services, but the person/s is notified what the services rendered cost. They may or may not contribute, this is entirely up to the individual.

This was the only person present for the hearing.

Letter read from Gannett Fleming to DER. LHMA is requesting additional 25 holding tanks.

Letter read from DER informing the township that the Gettysburg Municipal Authority has applied for application to apply sewage sludge from Gettysburg sewage plant on the Ken Dayhoff farm.

The Township Convention is November 16, 1983 at 6 p.m. at the Brushtown Fire Hall. Secretary to call Jeanette Stambaugh as to how many plan to attend.

Next meeting to be Wednesday November 9, 1983 at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Snyder, carried. Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.